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TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD



C/O Box 220, Honey Harbour, ON P0E 1E0

Minutes
For the regular meeting on Thursday, April 18, 2013 at the MacTier Public Library at 7:00 p.m.
Present:
Francine Albrough 

Tracey Fitchett
George Jones
Teri Restemayer 
Susan Stokes 
Ann Woods
Barbara Swyers (CEO)

Absent: 
Mike Kennedy 
1.
Approve agenda

Motion 13:25

To approve the agenda the Library Board meeting of Thursday, April 18, 2013.  
Moved by George Jones

Seconded by Ann Woods

Carried

2.
Approve the minutes from the regular meeting on Thursday, March 21, 2013.
Motion 13:26

To accept the minutes for the Library Board meeting of Thursday, March 21, 2013.

Moved by Ann Woods

Seconded by George Jones

Carried

3.
      Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest: None

4.
Delegations: None

5.
Finance, Administration & Legal

a)CEO Report 
Honey Harbour: The circulation for March was 600. 7 classes with 78 students visited the library.  Amanda Mills will be returning from maternity leave on May 8th.

MacTier: The circulation for March was 631.  9 classes with 194 students visited the library.

There was a problem with the Huronia alarm system.  The storage room door was not registering on the system and showed up on the keypad so the system could not be armed.  Kevin Datema arranged for a technician from Huronia Alarms to check out the system.  New keypads were installed and the monitor device on the storage room door was replaced.  This is a Township building cost.

The library was closed on Friday, April 12 due to the ice storm.  The Preschool Story Time program will commence on April 19th.

Port Severn: The circulation was 272 with 98 customers visiting the library in March.

Overview: Barbara attended the SOLS Simcoe/Muskoka CEO meeting on Wednesday, April 17 in Elmvale Public Library.  The meeting agenda included information round table, SOLS update, AODA update, Annual Provincial Survey preparations for 2013 and a representative from Public Services Health and Safety Association.

Overdrive statistics for March was 167 downloads.

Information for the May e-news has been sent to Jennifer Schnier.

The deadline for resumes for the MacTier Clerk I and Courier positions is Friday, April 19th at 4 p.m.  Interviews for these two positions will be scheduled as soon as possible.
b)Monthly Budget Expenses- The Board perused the cheque register.

c)Committee Reports

i.) Public Relations Committee-Laminated library flyers were given out to the Board to post on outside bulletin boards.

The contents for the Annual Report and the Strategic Plan were sent to the Marketing Department of Ontario Library Service North for a brochure design.  Port Severn business cards and bookmarks were given to Susan Stokes for two road association meetings.  The Board did not change the Mission Statement so it will remain the same in both brochures.

ii) Friends of MacTier Library-Brenda Baker, Chairperson will bring best wishes from the Friends at the Retirement Open House for Lois Lemkay.


d)Strategic Plan 2013-2016-

i)Public Service Committee- Tracey Fitchett, Nadine Triemstra, Barbara Swyers, Chairperson.  This committee will meet on Wednesday, May 1st at 5 p.m. in the MacTier Public Library.
ii)Port Severn Committee- Susan Stokes, Francine Albrough, Mike Kennedy.  This committee will meet after the Board meeting to select a Chairperson and decide on a future meeting date.
iii)Sustainability/Funding/Grants: Ann Woods, George Jones, Chairperson.  This committee met before the Board meeting to select a Chairperson.  The committee will meet on Tuesday, April 23 at 10:15 a.m. in the Honey Harbour Public Library.


e)Website- Barbara will be talking to Chris Gough, website designer on Friday to review the 

changes to the website before they are published.  Francine sent the Muskoka Community Network grant information to Barbara.   


f)Council Rep Report- Mike Kennedy was absent.
6.

New or Other Business:

i)Laptop or Device phone calls-Skype/Face Time- Pt. Severn Library has experienced customers using Skype on their own laptops and Face Time on their ipads to make phone calls in the library.  This was disruptive in the library and staff is concerned that it could be a problem especially in the summer months.  High speed internet is needed to use these programs so the library is the perfect place.  Customers can access the wireless and use these programs outside the library building or in the community rooms in Honey Harbour and MacTier.  Barbara presented the existing Cell Phone Policy to the Board and had second thoughts about banning cell phones and other devices from the library.  The Board and staff are trying to bring people into the library to use our services so we do not want to deter people by denying them access to these programs that need high speed internet.  The Code of Conduct was reviewed and it was decided that staff could use this document to monitor the use of Internet phone programs. The new cell phone policy will be presented at the May meeting.
           7.   Closed Session: 
8. Adjournment  

Motion 13:27
To adjourn the meeting of Thursday, April 18, 2013 at 8:11 p.m. with a reminder that the next meeting is on May 9, 2013 at Honey Harbour Library.
Moved by Ann Woods

Seconded by Tracey Fitchett

Carried

_____ ________





As Approved:__________

Chairperson
______________
 




As Amended:____ ______
Vice-Chair



 

______________
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